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As we come to the end of 2019 and prepare for the coming of our Saviour at Christmas, we reflect on 
the past year and especially on the involvement that we have enjoyed with many members of our 
Passionist Family Group Movement. 
Much has been achieved as we and our teams have made contact with and visited numerous parish 
communities throughout this wide brown land of the Southern Cross. In particular, we are reminded of 
the many labourers in the vineyard who have continued to support our Movement as we strive to build and nourish 
our parish communities. 
  
We would like to thank Father Tom McDonough, Provincial of the Passionists, and his Council for their continued 
support and encouragement. 
In particular, we thank Father Brian Traynor, our advisor, for his faith-filled wisdom and guidance of both our Team 
and the Movement, not just in the past year, but throughout his priesthood. 
We thank Father Ray Sanchez for his many visits to parish communities in Queensland, NSW and the ACT and 
his inspiring homilies and presentations. 
We thank the bishops and parish priests who have welcomed and supported us in our ministry. 
We thank our teams of diocesan and regional coordinators who have nurtured the PFGM in their respective areas. 
Finally, and not least, we thank you, the members of our Movement who carry on the ministry in your daily lives 
by taking the time to seek the face of Jesus in those you meet, especially in your parish communities. 

We wish each of you a Happy Christmas filled with the joy and peace of the Christ child. 
Mary and Dennis, Frances and Michael, Gwen and Russell, - National Coordinating Team  

Our National Newsletter contains reports on recent PFGM events. No doubt, there are many more that occurred in your parishes and homes 
that are not recorded here. We encourage and welcome reports of events, and photos, too. However, please check that any persons appearing 
in your photos have given permission for distribution and possible publication. 
Please send reports and approved photos with captions to: pfgm.victas@gmail.com                                             Thank you!

Passionist Family Group Prayer*
God	of	all,	
We	pray	that	our	Passsionist	Family	Groups	will	re8lect	the	true	sense	of	belonging	
	that	draws	strangers	to	become	friends.	
May	our	spirituality	enable	us	to	constantly	celebrate	belonging	to	‘A	Family	for	All’.	
May	we	continue	to	recognise	and	learn	that	the	gospel	is	lived	in	community	
so	that	we	give	with	compassion	and	generosity	and	receive	with	humility.	
May	those	who	have	come	seeking	a	new	home,	either	from	another	part	of		
our	country	or	from	overseas,	8ind	a	warm	welcome	among	us.	
May	those	who	have	belonged	for	many	years	be	encouraged	to	continue	belonging		
to	their	Family	Group.	
May	our	parishes	be	enriched	and	strengthened	by	our	commitment	to	one	another.	
We	pray	this	in	Jesus’	name.		Amen	
*The	National	Team	composed	this	prayer	during	2019	and	invites	you	to	use	this	at	your	special		gatherings.





Saturday, October 26: We all met for a coffee in the 
Currumbin Park where we chatted about the planned 
weekend’s Renewal. We attended the evening Mass 
at the Burleigh Heads Church, met the Parish Priest, 
Fr Morgan Batt, who prefers to be called Padre as he 
had spent many years as an Army Chaplain. Gwen 
and Jeanelle spoke about Family Groups at that Mass 
while  Russell  spoke  at  the  evening  Mass  at  Palm 
Beach  and  Fr  Ray  Sanchez  spoke  at  Miami. 
Afterwards,  we  enjoyed  dinner  with  the  Burleigh 
Heads FG coordinator, Rosemary Hanley.

On Sunday, October 27, Russell promoted the 
PFGM at Masses in Miami and Mudgerabah. 
At the large, new church at Burleigh Waters, 
Fr  Ray Sanchez concelebrated the Mass  and 
spoke  about  Family  Groups  as  part  of  his 
homily.  We  were  all  invited  to  the  Parish’s 
Family  Groups’  21st  Birthday  celebration 
lunch at the Emerald Lakes Golf Club where 
we  chatted  to  various  members  including  a 
young  couple  who  attended  with  their  sons 
after recently moving into the parish.
 From Gwen:
Two  weeks  later,  on  Friday  night, 
November 15 with the aroma of sausages 
cooking,  the  parish  hall  was  filled  with 
anticipation as people waited to meet their 
new Family Group. The Spirit was with us! 
Three new groups were formed and both 
existing  groups  welcomed  new  members. 
Padre  announced  the  new  groups  and 
shared his own journey in a Family Group 
at  Rochedale.  All involved are grateful to 
Rosemary Hanley (Parish Family Group 
Coordinator) and Patsy (Parish Secretary) 
for organising the ‘Renewal Night & 
S a u s a g e S i z z l e ’ a s w e l l a s t h e 
administration that goes into a Parish 
Renewal. It was a great night! 

South Heads North
 Michael and Frances Sullivan from the PFGM 
Southern Team visited PFGM Northern Team 
members Gwen & Russell Winterscheidt and Jeanelle 
Bergin to experience and learn from a Renewal 
Weekend at the huge Burleigh Heads Parish. The 
Renewal was supported by Passionist Priest, Fr Ray 
Sanchez. Each of the Northern Team spoke, at one or 
more of the nine weekend Masses, at various 
locations. They promoted membership of the 
Movement with enthusiasm across this huge parish 
with pleasing results.








